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THE TANTUR ECUMENICAL INSTITUTE 

NEWSLETTER   For Seasonable Weather   

  
Dan Koski, Tantur Staff 

 

It’s late August at the time of this 
writing. The days are warm but not 
oppressively hot, with clouds once 
again returning to the sky.  

Evenings are now cooler, the olives 
are ripening, and the first leaves of 
our deciduous trees in our garden 
are starting to turn color. And with it, 
the sound of staff cleaning rooms, 
printing off program documents, and 
getting ready for another start of a 
busy autumn.  

It seems that it was just last week 
that we were busy preparing for the 
arrival of our summer programs and 
visitors, and yet here we are, looking 
back at one of the busiest summers 
in recent memory.  We were blessed 
with a mild June and early July, 
although we paid for it in full in the 
latter half of July and most of the 
month of August.  August was, in 
fact, one of the hottest months on 
record in the Holy Land, and even 
those who timed their visit to Tantur 
in part to bask in the warmth of the 
summer probably felt that they got a 
little more than wanted in that 
respect.  

 

But, as the local Christian folk-
saying goes, with the feast of the 
Transfiguration (August 19th on the 
Julian calendar) comes the end of 
summer, and so it did once again. 
So while summer was a bit dramatic 
in terms of its weather, summer 
came and went as it has for time 
immemorial, with crops surviving 
and the olive harvest still set to 
begin next month.  

We are living in a time of uncertainty 
in the Holy Land, with troubling news 
from the region entire as well as 
from within.  This is an inescapable 
fact – with climate change also now 
increasingly being added to our list 
of worries.  Yet God continues to 
send us seasonable weather, as the 
prayer in the divine liturgy of St. 
John Chrysostom goes, and with it, 
our fervent hope that we can 
continue the work of our Institute 
through the year, welcoming each 
new program, group, scholar and 
visitor will be able to complete their 
journey and their appointed tasks to 
the benefit of all.    

 

  

  

 

   

 

 

 

  

   

  

 Tantur at a Glance 

July CEP and Summer Lecture   

This year’s July 2015 CEP included 11 
participants from Canada, France, New 
Zealand, Poland, and the United States, 
with five denominations and one 
religious community being represented. 
  
In early July, Tantur Institute hosted a 
public lecture entitled War and Pacifism 
in Eastern Orthodoxy, Historical & 
Contemporary Stances & Trajectories by 
Dr. Yuri Stoyanov, noted lecturer and 
researcher on numerous subjects related 
to Eastern Christianity.  The lecture was 
one of the best-attended in recent years, 
with engaging content, a lively 
discussion session and a positive 
atmosphere of ecumenical, interfaith and 
multi-national discourse.   
 
  

Top photo: Our July 2015 CEP participants. Lower 
photo:  Dr. Yuri Stoyanov presents his lecture on 

Orthodoxy, Militarism and Pacifism on  
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In February of 2015, I arrived at the Tantur Ecumenical Institute as a 

scholar in residence.  I am currently finishing my first year as a 

Rabbinical student at the Schechter seminary after six years of teaching 

Jewish Studies in North America.  My research is focused on the 

imperative of interreligious dialogue in Jewish law.  During my time 

here at Tantur, I was privileged to teach about the similarities between 

Passover and the Last Supper as well as leading a Shabbat Experience 

for Notre Dame students.   

For close to fifteen years, I have been involved in interfaith projects 

due to my conviction that peace in this land is contingent upon the 

different religions finding a way to coexist and thrive together.  I was 

blessed many years ago to meet my teachers of peacemaking, Rodef 

Shalom Eliyahu McLean and Sheikh Ghassan Manasra who today are 

the coordinators of the Abrahamic Reunion.   

The leadership of the Abrahamic Reunion indicated to me that they 

would like to gather for a leadership conference at Tantur in the 

beginning of June.  With a desire to use the momentum to bring 

together other interfaith activists, I designed the Visioning Interfaith 

Activism in the Holy Land Conference which would take place after 

the leadership gathering ended.  For two months prior to the 

conference, I reached out to many different interfaith organizations 

The Abrahamic Reunion at the Tantur Ecumenical Institute 

Raanan Mallek, M.J.Ed. 

 

 
Ranaan Mallek   

 

 

 

 

 

Eric Mitchell, Ph.D.  

 

 
Conference attendees for Visioning 

Interfaith Activism in the Holy Land, held 
June 3rd-4th, 2015 at Tantur Ecumenical 
Institute.  Conference organizer Raanan 

Mallek has been a Tantur Fellowship 
Initiative Scholar since February 2015, 

and will continue through the remainder 
of the year.   

  

Professor Thomas O’Loughlin is a hard figure to miss whenever 

visiting Tantur. His booming Irish brogue echoing down our 

corridors as he walks to and from the library with a pile of books 

under his arm, he is eager and willing to share updates of his most 

recent work.  Most recently, the good Professor contacted Tantur to 

inform us of his two most recent works: The Eucharist: Origins and 

Contemporary Understandings, which he describes as “an attempt 

to address some of the problems of the theology of the Eucharist by seeing if 

there is an alternative to re-fighting the medieval and Reformation battles,” 

and Summaries, Divisions and Rubrics of the Latin Bible, a 

reprint of a nearly-lost work by a late 19th/early 20th scholar by 

name of D. De Bruyne, a monk of Maredsous Abbey in Belgium 

which is described by its publisher as “the key to the most fundamental 

exegesis of the Scriptures in the Middle Ages,” which Prof. Thomas co-

authored an introduction.   Eucharist is available from Bloomsbury 

Publishing, while Divisions is available from Brepols Publishing.  

 
 
  
 

 
 

Professor Thomas O’Loughlin, on faculty of Department of 

Theology and Religious Studies at the University of 

Nottingham (UK), has been a frequent resident at Tantur 

for many years.   

Two More Books for Prof. Thomas O’Loughlin 
Eucharist and Divisions add to an impressive collection of published works of 

Dublin-born theological scholar 

 
 

 
  

Continued on page 4 

http://www.bloomsbury.com/uk/
http://www.bloomsbury.com/uk/
http://www.brepols.net/
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         A Much Needed Place   

A look back at the life and work of Donald Nicholl and his 
time as rector of Tantur  

 
Chris McDonnell 

 

I want to comment this week on a place and a person. The place is on the edge of southern 

Jerusalem, the Tantur Ecumenical Institute. 

The vision for such a place came about in the 60s following the Vatican Council where both 

Anglican and Protestant observers were welcomed in their attendance. Paul VI, successor 
of the visionary John XXIII who first called the Council, dreamed of an ecumenical institute 

to continue their discussions. The following year, in 1964, the Patriarch Athenagoras met 
with Paul VI on the Mount of Olives and so began an opening between the Western Church 

and that of the East. Later it was to culminate when the two would lift the bans of 

excommunication that had been in effect since the Great Schism of 1054, an extraordinary 
event. Jerusalem became the obvious place for an institute to further this new relationship.  

The property at Tantur was purchased by the Vatican and leased to the University of Notre 
Dame in 1967. Due to the conflicts of the time, it was not opened until 1972. It welcomed 

through its doors scholars from Protestant, Roman Catholic and Orthodox backgrounds.  It 
became an oasis of learning, prayer and hospitality in a turbulent part of the world, as it 

broadened its outlook to include both Jews and Muslims. 

My interest in Tantur arose from reading a journal written by one of its Rectors, a 

Yorkshireman, Donald Nicholl- The Testing of Hearts. A memorable book indeed that can 

be dipped into and the flavour of his work experienced again and again. 

A tall man, well over six foot in height, he was by training an historian, who worked in a 

number of academic departments both in the UK and the US. During the Second World 

War, he spent time with the army in India and Asia and finally in Hong Kong. 

His conversion to Catholicism came from those years and he was finally received into the 
Church in 1946. His academic home in England came to be Keele University in 

Staffordshire. It was in the early Eighties that Nicholl accepted secondment to the Tantur 

Institute and there he remained as Rector for four years, from 1981 through to 1985. His 
journal mentioned above is his document of that experience, published in 1989. Nicholl 

Continued on page 4 
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was a layman whose Christian 
witness inspired many in his 

lifetime and whose influence 
still continues. 

He was a person who was at 

home with diversity, seeking 
common ground and 
understanding rather than 

looking for the edges and 
tripping points of discord. The 

journal is a record of careful 
walking amongst peoples and 
views that rubbed together 

and so often produced sparks. 
He learnt the balancing act 

and in doing so, understood 
the pain of division. This was 
highlighted in the Sunday 

celebration of the Eucharist 
and the restraints placed on 

individuals when it came to 
Receiving. Those years in 

Jerusalem, when bitterness 
between Jew and Arab spilled 
over into violence born out of 

deep mistrust, were indeed 
difficult times 

That Donald Nicholl steered 

the Tantur Institute through 
such a hazardous path is to 
his abiding credit. And today 

the Institute continues to 
flourish, its need never 

greater, its presence all-
important in a troubled world. 

He died of cancer in May 1997 

at the age of 74.  

Chris McConnell can be reached at      
chris@mcdonnell83.freeserve.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

and religious leaders and was 

eventually privileged to partner 

with Jonathan Shefa, the 

Executive Director of the 

Interreligious Coordinating 

Council in Israel.   

On June 3rd, the leadership of the 

Abrahamic Reunion arrived from 

the US, Germany, Israel and 

Palestine.  In focused discussions, 

the leadership benefited from the 

tranquility of Tantur to make some 

important decisions for the future 

of our organization.  During the 

evening, Sheikh Ghassan and his 

family played traditional 

instrumental Sufi music.   

The next morning during our 

closing session, all the delegates 

who had gathered signed a 

declaration whose text has been 

included below.  The next 

conference, Visioning Interfaith 

Activism in the Holy Land, began 

after lunch as delegates from 12 

different organizations from 

around Israel and Palestine 

arrived.  We began in focus 

groups on topics affecting 

interfaith activism, transitioned 

into a women’s panel which was 

followed up by live Sufi music.  

The last session of the day had all 

the participants put up small signs 

that represented their hopes and 

dreams for the future.  These signs 

were organized based on our 

personal interests.  We then stood 

underneath them to exchange 

contact information so that we can 

work together to be the change 

that we want to see in the world.   

   www.abrahamicreunion.org   

 
  

A Much Needed Place  
(Continued from Page 3) 

Abrahamic Reunion   
 (Continued from Page 2) 

 

  Staff Shot 
  A Summer with Jill  

  

 
 

  

 

 

The new position of Programs 
Assistant debuted with great success 
this summer with our dear friend, Jill 
Manske at the helm!  
   
Jill joined us in May of this year as an 
assistant in the Programs Department, 
helping Programs Director Jeff 
VonWald with our June and July One-
Month Continuing Education Programs 
and with our University of Notre Dame 
students in our Global Gateways 
Program.   Jill, a long-standing 
expatriate in the Jerusalem-Bethlehem 
area, brought years of personal and 
professional experience to her work, 
as well as no end of enthusiasm for 
introducing the Holy Land to our 
summer program participants.  
 
While she had hoped to stay with 
Tantur well into 2016, this past 
summer, Jill was given an opportunity 
to pursue a doctorate at the University 
of Michigan in her field of study back 
in the United States with a program 
starting in the 2015-2016 academic 
year.  It has a hard decision for her, 
but she hopes to return to the Holy 
Land at the earliest possible time.   
 
We wish Jill all the best back home in 
the United States, and hope for many 
happy returns to Tantur! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

file:///C:/Users/Admin1/Documents/Newsletters/2015%20Newsletters/2015%20July-August%20Newsletter/chris@mcdonnell83.freeserve.co.uk
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Tantur Ecumenical Institute 

PO Box 11381  

9111301 Jerusalem, Israel 

 

International Phone: +972 2 542 29 00 

International Fax: +972 2 676 09 14 

General Inquiries: tantur@tantur.org   

Program Inquiries: jvonwald@tantur.org  

Newsletter and Media Inquiries: dkoski@tantur.org 

www.tantur.org 

Tantur is an institute for ecumenical and theological studies, situated on a beautiful hill in Jerusalem near Bethlehem. It serves as a welcoming 

place in The Holy Land for visitors who come from all over the world seeking an oasis of learning, community, and hospitality. 

As our last summer program came 
to end in late July, three members of  
our community were preparing for 
a journey of their own as their time 
with us came to a close.  
From the summer of 2012 until this 
July, Tony Pohlen and spouse, 
Esther van Stam, were a part of 
Tantur’s administrative team, with 
Tony first holding the title of 
Programs Director, then serving as 
interim rector from November 2013 
until the instalment of Fr. Russ 
McDougall as rector in July of 2014, 
when Tony became Director of 
Operations. Esther assumed 
responsibility for Guest Services in 
November of 2013, also assisting in 

various administrative tasks 
throughout her time at Tantur.  
Tony and Esther were involved in 
our 2012 40th Anniversary 
conference, the 2013 Dante 
Symposium, and a 2015 Conference 
on Tantur organized by the 
Theology Department of the 
University of Notre Dame.  They 
played an instrumental role in 
keeping the facility open and 
programs continuing through the 
Israel-Gaza Conflict in the summer 
of 2014.   
While they leave behind many 
friends, they also take with them 
many happy memories - and their 
son Oliver – born in Jerusalem, and 
baptized in the River Jordan.  
  
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

  

  

 

A Fond Farewell  

                             Tony, Esther and Oliver say goodbye to Tantur after a full three years of life on our Hill   
              

 

Follow us on Facebook and become a “friend” of Tantur: 

www.facebook.com/Tantur.Jerusalem 

and follow us on Pinterest! 

www.pinterest.com/TanturInstitute/ 

 

Best wishes from the 2014-2015 staff of Tantur!   

Tony Pohlen, Esther van Stam, and their son 
Oliver, July 2015.  Tony, Esther and Olive were 
part of the Tantur community for nearly three 

years, living on campus and working in different 
administrative roles.  

Tantur’s former general contact email 
tantur@netvision.net.il has closed. Email is no longer 

being received at that address. Please use 
tantur@tantur.org or a specific staff member’s email 

address for all correspondence. 

mailto:tantur@netvision.net.il?subject=Program%20Inquiries%20
mailto:jvonwald@tantur.org
mailto:dkoski@tantur.org?subject=Newsletter%20and%20Media%20Inquiries
http://www.tantur.org/
file:///C:/Users/Admin1/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/C1U8T05O/www.facebook.com/Tantur.Jerusalem
http://www.pinterest.com/TanturInstitute/
mailto:tantur@netvision.net.il
mailto:tantur@tantur.org

